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Sponsoring Congregations  

Brookwood Covenant  

Christ the King  

Countryside United Methodist  

Crestview United Methodist  

Faith Lutheran  

First Baptist  

First Congregational  

First Christian (Disciples)  

First Lutheran  

First Presbyterian  

First United Methodist  

Grace Episcopal Cathedral  

Grace United Methodist  

Lowman United Methodist  

Most Pure Heart of Mary  

Our Saviorõs Lutheran 

St. Augustineõs Anglican 

St. Davidõs Episcopal 

Susanna Wesley U. Methodist  

Trinity Presbyterian  

University United Methodist  

West Side Baptist  

West Side Christian  

Community Partners  

Aldersgate Village  

Arbor Court  

Atria Hearthstone  

Blassingame Home Care  

Brewster Place 

Brookdale Senior Living  

                             Solutions  

Caregivers Home Health  

Grace Hospice 

Heartland Hospice  

Home Instead  

Jayhawk Area Agency on       

  Aging  

Legend at Capital Ridge  

Lexington Park  

McCrite Plaza Topeka  

Midland Care  

Guest Social! 
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Shepherdõs Center of Topeka is a community ministry whose mission     

is to operate a volunteer seniors organization that enhances           

physical well-being, spiritual growth, & education for life. 

 

Adopted Charity for 2017  

Saturday, January 28th, you are encouraged to bring a guest to our annual 

guest social. This year it will be held at Grace United Methodist Church, 

2627 SW Western, (just west of 26th & Topeka Blvd) beginning at 2:00. 

The popular duet, Two of Four (Rick Bixler 

and Amy Bixler Kelly) will perform Broad-

way hits, gospel, and famous tunes of the 

silver screen. The enjoyment the brother 

and sister have performing together is infec-

tious and their talent is wonderful!  

Refreshments will be provided by Midland 

Care. Brenda Williams, Director of Patient 

Access will give a summary of services 

Midland  provides. Information about SCT 

will also be available.  

Part two of the enter-

tainment will be Connie Hall, local comedian -speaker 

from Topeka Bible Church who has fans buzzing. 

Laughter is good for the soul!  

The cost is $5 per person (non -refundable). Sign up on  

the registration form to attend.  

She said, yes! Our charity coordinator 

is Nedra Holroyd who has a real pas-

sion for raising funds for nonprofits 

who do good work in our community. 

Whatõs more, Nedra is a great motivator who knows how to have fun while help-

ing a cause. We look forward to working with her again this year as 

we support the Kansas Childrenõs Service League who has provided 

a continuum of programs and services for 120 years! KCSL is dedi-

cated to providing services and advocacy that focus on preventing 

child abuse, strengthening families, and empowering parents and 

youth. First up will be a program about the KCSL by Lee Walker on 

February 10th. Learn more about the services KCSL provides.    
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A Little Discussion with the Director  

patronize those community part-

ners that support SCT. Attending 

events that they invite you to is one 

way to show appreciation because 

they realize that you may not yet be 

ready for their offerings 

(residential living, hospice, medi-

cal equipment, etc) but it further 

gives them an opportunity to build 

a relationship with you. Finally, 

another way you can help SCT is 

by participating in supporting an 

annual charity. It is imperative 

that we are not perceived as only 

takers. Again, no one is asking you 

for something big, 

but we are asking 

for participation 

because together 

we then can do 

something great 

and thatõs a won-

derful way to kick 

off the new year!  

 

Debra Stufflebean  

A new year ushers in change like 

the new directories, the new web-

site, the new Adventures schedule, 

and a new sponsorship policy. The 

transition wonõt matter to the ma-

jority of our faithful sponsors. We 

make a commitment to churches 

and caregiving entities when they 

become sponsors to promote them 

on our website and newsletters. In  

reciprocity we ask for help carry-

ing out our community ministry. 

We ask each church to prayerfully 

support us and give an annual 

donation and/or space to carry 

out our activities. We ask each 

community partner to participate 

in providing refreshments and 

programs as needed. There is a 

reason that all are listed along the 

spine of our newsletter because we 

consider all to be the backbone of 

our ministry. Our membership 

should look to this list and be   

assured that all that are listed 

have contributed to a ministry that 

has become so important to them 

and to the quality of their life. We 

recognize that hardships come and 

go but since we do not designate 

what must be given, it should be 

easy for a sponsor to give a token 

gesture even in those hard times. 

We have even had some of our own 

members give on behalf of their 

church because it means that 

much to them that their church be 

considered a part of this ministry. 

If you notice your church is no 

longer listed on the masthead, 

there is an easy remedy. Talk to 

your pastor, priest or mission lead-

ers to see if you can get things back 

on track, and depending upon the 

outcome, you may be that member 

who feels led to give to SCT on the 

churchõs behalf. As a consumer in 

the marketplace, I hope you will  

Frequently Asked Questions:  
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Membership is $30 per year, payable in January. Adventures in Learning sessions are educational classes held 

four consecutive Fridays each quarter. Each session (four Fridays) costs $30. When a person enrolls in one session 

each year, membership is automatic.  There is no additional $30 membership fee.  

Do I have to be a member to participate in small group activities?  

Because we are a ministry, we do not charge for these community offerings, the exception being SCT Travelers, a 

group that goes on outings where space is often limited. In that group, participants must be members.  While    

participation in other small groups does not require membership, many people CHOOSE to become members by 

paying the annual $30 fee.  

How much time commitment is there to volunteer?  

You can help a little or a lot, as many hands make less work. When you do, youõre eligible for the annual banquet 

and get first preference for the annual vacation. All aspects of SCT is run by volunteers whose efforts are coordi-

nated by the Director. If youõd like to help out, just ask. 


